
Cost of Private Nursing Home Room Now Averaging $91,250 

The median cost of a private nursing home room in the United States has increased 4.2 percent to 

$91,250 a year, according to the 2015 edition of a Cost of Care survey that the insurer Genworth 

has conducted for the past 12 years.  Genworth reports that the median cost of a semi-private 

room in a nursing home is $80,300, up 3.8 percent from 2014. 

The price rise was slightly more modest for assisted living facilities, where the median rate 

ticked up 2.9 percent, to $3,600 a month.  The national median rate for the services of a home 

health aide was $20 an hour, representing a 1.3 percent increase over 2014, and the cost of adult 

day care, which provides support services in a protective setting during part of the day, rose from 

$65 to $69 a day.  

Once again, Alaska was the costliest state for nursing home care, with the median annual cost of 

a private room totaling $281,415. Indiana was one of the average states, with the median annual 

cost of a private room at $91,250 a year, and a semi-private room averaging $78,475 a year. 

Oklahoma again was found to be the most affordable state, with a median annual cost of a 

private room of $60,225. 

The 2015 survey was based on responses from more than 15,000 nursing homes, assisted living 

facilities, adult day health facilities and home care providers. The survey was conducted by 

phone during January and February of 2015. 

Given the ever-rising costs of long-term care, it is becoming more important than ever before to 

plan ahead for this cost.  As a part of our estate planning services, our attorneys examine the 

whole picture of each client’s assets and liabilities, as well as their inheritance intentions, to help 

create asset protection plans for long-term care that are right for each individual person.  For 

assistance in these matters, please contact our office to set up a meeting with our attorneys. 


